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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 5th July 2010
Present:
Tony Green 

Chairman


Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Stuart Harries

Elaine Harries

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

Our beginners’ course is now approached the final week, the progress and effort of all the beginners who have stuck out the 12 weeks has been excellent. I hope to see a number of them to continue to run with Striders and add to our full membership list.

The Alf Brown Memorial Handicap Race was held on Thursday 24th June. It was pleasing to see that one of our newer members took the race and the title this year. Many thanks go to those who officiated, particularly Chris McLaren who undertook the task of working the handicaps out.

The Luton Athletic 3 race summer series began with the 5 mile race being held on Friday 25th June. There was a great turn out of Striders, supporting a local race. Once again some excellent performances. Striders also helped out a neighbouring club with the administration and officiating on the night. 

A busy weekend concluded with the club annual bi-athlon event against Putteridge Swimming Club, on Saturday 26th June.  The Striding team once again took the overall title. However the competition and event has developed to have age range races within it. This allows to younger members to compete for their own titles. A new development was the team competition where one person swims and the other person runs and their performances are combined. We may have some Striders taking part in that competition next year. Thank you Putteridge for the administration of the event. 

Finally our thoughts for speedy recoveries go to Judy Read who broke her arm whilst running on a club night. Many thanks go to those who helped and looked after her, particularly the staff at the Regional Sports Centre. Also to Chris Lamont who is recovering from a routine operation. We look forward to seeing you both running very soon.

Finally to the ladies of our club, I would encourage you all to enter our own Ladies 5K run at Wardown Park that is taking place on Sunday 11th July. All the profit from this run is put to our club charity for the year, the Huntingdon’s Society. Gentlemen come along and support the ladies and help us marshal the event.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Dave Debnam and Marie Bacon
3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the June meeting were accepted and agreed. 
4. Matters Arising

Sail Banner – 2 x 3m Banners have been received

Chase May Strider of Month award

5. Secretary Report
Correspondence received

E Willock & M Morgan have resigned from Striders to join Fairlands Valley Spartans 

Member affiliation to UKA is upto date – 3 to pay subs, plus any others from tonight’s meeting
Thanks to TG for submitting text for Join our Club feature in Herald and Post
Get back into programme being organised by Team Beds & Luton – New season beginning Sept 2010.  Watching communications

Eye Spy Promotions Ltd, supply kit and momentos, memo forwarded to Dave Debnam
Correspondence out

TG sent letters to Luton Active

Striders club nights Aquatic Centre – Requesting meeting regarding Striders to continue meeting on club nights at new Aquatic centre 
Luton Active, Luton Marathon – Request meeting in response of letter intimating charging Luton Marathon for hire costs of Lea Manor sports Centre.  Raised fact that there are opportunities for Luton Active to be proactive and profitable
Luton Active - Judy Reid.  Letter of thanks for the care Luton Regional gave Judy Reid after she fell and broke her arm
6. Treasurer’s Report

Forecast sheet shown. Balance slightly down on forecast, due to coaches for marathon and Cross Country final but still healthy.  Cheques raised for FVS Relays entry, Running Imp for Ladies 5K trophies and England Athletics for affiliation fees
Welcome to two new members, these being Graham Fenson and Nick Cross
7. May 10 Running Report – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Sunday 6th    Jeff Dowsett and Richard Hardy ran the Coombe Hill run and 6 Striders ran the Whipsnade 10k. Mark Sains and Tracey Allen ran PB’s in this event.

Sunday 13th   Five Striders rand the Barton 10k where Derek Christopher was first vet 60. It was also the date for the St Albans half marathon in which 10 Striders took part. Simon Cain ran a PB and Chris Lamont was third vet 50. Dave Young also had a very good run taking 4 mins off his 2009 time. Jane Reece decided to take part in the very wet Vale of Leven 10k.

Friday 18th Twelve Striders ran the Marston Vale 5k with PB runs from Barbara Hunt, Chris Hunter, Nick Crane, Helen Veara , Mark Sains and Hannah Crane. John Chapman was first vet 50. 

Sunday 20th   Thom Darby ran a PB in the Colworth half marathon.

Friday 25th   18 Striders took part in the Vauxhall 5 miles on a very hot evening. Despite this we had some very good runs and even some PB’s. Bev Green, Simon Cain and John Ryan all ran PB’s but the performance of the night must go to Tim Davies who came from 6th place to 2nd on the last lap which also produced a personal best from him. Well done Tim! Karen Ashby ran a vet 50 PB and Jane Reece took first vet 35, Breda Haughton first female vet 70 with PJ Hough taking first male vet 70.

Saturday 26th   Mark Sains ran a half marathon in San Jose where he finished in third place. Barbara Hunt ran the Banstead Woods Park Run.

Sunday 27th   Amanda Rankin ran the Race for Life. As we understand it the organisation of this event could be very much improved!

Dave Thompson ran the Loch Leven half marathon in a time of 1.52. (May)

That concludes the June running report but we would like to thank all the Striders who helped out at the Vauxhall 5 miles. 

July will be an extremely  busy month race wise with the Cranfield 5miles, Ladies 5k, Vauxhall 5k, the Fairland relays, Vauxhall 10k and the Doug Anderson 5k. These are all local races and we hope to see lots of Striders participating in them. Good Luck to you all.

Just a reminder, that in this extremely hot weather, please do not forget to take proper care. Ensure you are using sun screen and drinking plenty. – Water that is!!

8. Strider of the Month.

Discussion was had, but no outstanding performances or persons stood out so award was deferred.
9. Ladies 5K
Approx 50 entries received to date.
Request for marshals, still a few short and for water stations

BB, CMcL, SH, MT to set course out

Pro-medicus confirmed as medical cover

Goody bags – B Haughton & P Plater

M Thompson – Chief Marshal

Charity rep for presenting awards – I Webb

Advance warning signs – done

Results / Entries – R Knight

Timekeeper – P Abbitt

Referee – R Brett

Trophies received

Exception of marshal numbers, no major issues identified  

10.Three Counties Cross Country Season 2010/2011

BB attended wrap up meeting in June.  

Five races to be in season, try to get them completed earlier so as not to affect members training for spring marathons.  No changes to rules or costs, fees remain at less than 50 members competing, = £30, more than 50 = £40
1 x 2nd claim member can score

Next meeting 6th September

Provisional race dates:-


24 Oct 2010

Stopsley


14 Nov 2010 

Dunstable


28 Nov 2010 
T.B.A
Wooton


19 Dec 2010 

North Herts Road Runners

23 Jan or 6 Feb 2011 
East Haddon

Regarding Stopsley meeting, planned to use same course

CMcL to contact Luton Council, LRSC for booking of sports hall and pitches (as 2009), Pro-medicus (1st Aid Cover), local farmers and others who need to be made aware.  Sub-committee to take over organisation after initial bookings made.
11.Running Awards Revising tables
Due to work commitments, T Grasbi was not available, item deferred until August meeting.
10.A.O.B.





 (CMcL) Alf Brown Handicap – 24th June


Race won by Stewart Bonner, 29 members entered the run, but only 20 competed on  the night.  There was also approx 20 ran from the beginners group, but these do not qualify.  Chris McLaren worked out handicaps.  Software predictions threw up a few start position errors, but these were mostly sorted with Bill’s help.  Next year, need to review predictions with coaches before race and also push race earlier in year.

(BB) Billy Schwer  Asked TG if had any response regarding presentation night.  TG hasn’t but will try again.

(SH) Luton 10K require help marshalling for new 10K course which goes through Luton Hoo.  TG to request after 5K

(HM) Cards sent to C Hunter, C Lamont and K Edwards, (long term injury, surgery and 21st birthday respectively)

The next meeting will be held on Monday 2nd August 2010 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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